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 Minutes of the Board of Library Trustees – Special Meeting September 3, 2013 – 7:07PM

Brookline, NH

Present:     Helen Ballou 


Ed Cook  
 

John Lindgren
 
                  Louise Price                                 Steve Russo                      
Myra Emmons, Director 
Also:  
      Sarah Bilotta (to 7:10)

Aimee Gaudette (to 7:10)

PUBLIC SESSION:

Myra introduced new staffers Sarah Bilotta and Aimee Gaudette.
Old Business:
Minutes:
Upon motion by Helen, seconded by Louise, it was moved to accept the amended minutes of the Board of Library Trustees’ special meeting of June 27, 2013.  Motion passed unanimously.
Upon motion by Helen, seconded by Ed, it was moved to accept the minutes of the Nonpublic Session of the Board of Library Trustees’ meeting of August 13, 2013 as amended.  Motion passed unanimously.

Upon motion by Ed, seconded by Helen, it was moved to unseal all but sections A-3 and A-4 (of 6) from the minutes of the Nonpublic Session of the Board of Library Trustees’ meeting of August 13, 2013.  Helen, Ed, Louise, and Steve voted for the motion; John abstained.  
Upon motion by Helen, seconded by Ed, it was moved to accept the minutes of the Board of Library Trustees’ special meeting of August 13, 2013 as amended.  Motion passed unanimously.

Personnel and Board issues:
Ed has asked the relevant state division to check on a matter discussed during the August 13th nonpublic session. 
Steve will investigate matters relating to ending nonpublic sessions and sealing their minutes.

Treasurer’s Report:

See attached.

Director’s Report:

See attached.

Building Maintenance:

Myra reported that the coat of paint of the parking lot side of the building is deteriorating. Myra was directed to Tad about scheduling the repainting of the exterior of the building.  

Open House:

The Open House is scheduled for 10 - 2 on Saturday November 2nd.  Myra and the staff are working on programs for the Open House; publicity will start soon.  Myra will check on providing refreshments.
Facilities Committee Report on the Annex:

Myra talked with Tad about the Town’s Facilities Committee’s report.  The Facilities Committee voted 7 to 2 to endorse demolishing the Annex.  Other alternatives were mentioned in the Committee’s report (copy attached), including tearing down just part of the Annex, fixing up the remainder, and continuing to allow the Library and Friends to use it.
The Board discussed several alternatives the Library would have depending on what the town decides to do: moving books from the 2nd floor to the 1st floor in the Annex; utilizing space in Town Hall or some other town-owned building, etc.  If no space is found for storing the Library’s Annex collection and the Friends’ book sale books, the Library will have no place to house 1,500 books (valued at $ 30,000) that are part of the Library’s collection, and the Library will lose $ 3,000 annually in revenue from the Friends’ book sales.
Board members will attend the Selectboard’s meeting on September 16th at which the Selectboard will discuss the future of the Annex. 

No decision will be finalized by the Town until next March’s town meeting.

Proposed 2014 Budget:
The Board reviewed and amended the proposed 2014 budget compiled by the Director.  Myra will send out a revised budget proposal to Board members.
Helen made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:45; Ed seconded.  Voted unanimously.

The next regular meeting of the Board will be Tuesday October 1st at 7PM.
Submitted, 


Steve Russo
